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of Moa bones in 1839, the wars of the forties and sixties, and letters
from Maori parishioners.

The Anzac Fellowship allowed me to visit the state libraries of South
Australia, Victoria, and Tasmania and Trinity College Library and the
Archives of the University of Melbourne. South Australia was the first
Wakefield settlement so it is not surprising that the Archives of its
State Library contains records with New Zealand connections. Chief
among these are the papers, 1836-1942, of the Tinline family, particu-
larly of John Tinline (1821-1907). Among the papers are deeds,
accounts, sheep returns, and correspondence relating to Tinline’s
‘Lyndon’ estate at Amuri. Also copied for Turnbull were papers relat-
ing to the South Australian activities of Sir George Grey, E. J. Eyre, and
Sir Richard Hanson (1805-1876), and letters, 1844-45, written by Lady
Grey to a South Australian friend.

In Hobart, Sir William Crowther has gathered one of the finest
whaling collections in this part of the world and then generously
donated it to the State Library of Tasmania. He has also given his kind
permission for those of his whaling logs of interest to New Zealand to
be copied. There are over a dozenof them and they cover the years 1829
to 1905. A notable old New Zealander who had close relatives in
Hobart was F. E. Maning and the originals of his letters, 1844-66, to
them on matters financial and personal but with comments on New
Zealand and Hokianga, are found in the Allport Library and Museum
of Fine Arts of the State Library of Tasmania.

In the Library of Trinity College, University of Melbourne, is the
G. W. Rusden collection, 1805-92, which contains much inwards cor-
respondence from New Zealand beginning with Rusden’s visit to New
Zealand, the writing of his History . . .

,
its publication, and then

Bryce’s libel case. W. B. D. Mantell (1820-1895), whose personal
papers are one ofthe Turnbull’s most interesting and useful collections,
was a close friend of Rusden’s and evidence ofthis is found by the large
number of his letters among Rusden’s papers. Many of the other cor-
respondents were either living in New Zealand at the time or associated
with it. Among them are Octavius Hadfield, Sir Frederick Weld,
Sir Arthur Gordon, F. E. Maning, F. D. Fenton and Sir John Gorst.
Other Rusden manuscripts are found in the Library of the Royal
Historical Society of Victoria which also holds a letter 29 September
1913 from Alexander Turnbull answering an enquiry about sketches or
engravings of W. F. Evelyn Liardet of which Mr Turnbull had a few.
Melbourne is said to be the financial centre of Australia and if you go
to the Archives of the University of Melbourne you soon discover that
it is one of New Zealand’s financial centres. Among the business
records in the Archives are those of the Kauri Timber Co for the years
1888-1954 containing photographs and maps of timber mills in the


